Rachel Tibbetts

From: Bob Neville

Sent: 08 December 2020 08:47

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: Planning application 20/02453/F

From: David Martin

Sent: 07 December 2020 21:09

To: Councillor James Macnamara <James.Macnamara@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Maurice Billington
<Maurice.Billington@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Andrew Beere <Andrew.Beere@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>;
Councillor Hugo Brown <Hugo.Brown@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Phil Chapman
<CouncillorPhil.Chapman@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor John Broad <John.Broad @Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>;
Councillor Colin Clarke <Colin.Clarke@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor lan Corkin <lan.Corkin@Cherwell-
DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Chris Heath <Chris.Heath@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Simon Holland
<Simon.Holland@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor David Hughes <David.Hughes@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor
Mike Kerford Byrnes <CouncillorMike.KerfordByrnes@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Cassi Perry
<Cassi.Perry@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Lynn Pratt <Lynn.Pratt@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor George
Reynolds <George.Reynolds@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Barry Richards <Barry.Richards@Cherwell-
DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Leslie Sibley <Leslie.Sibley@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Douglas Webb
<Douglas.Webb@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor George Reynolds <George.Reynolds@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Bob
Neville <Bob.Neville@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; David Peckford <David.Peckford@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Sarah Stevens
<Sarah.Stevens@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Katherine Tyson <katherine.tyson@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: Planning application 20/02453/F

Dear Councillor,

| write to express my objection to the planning application above: the development of a fuel storage depot, on the
A422 west of Hornton, by Certas.

In my view the location is completely inappropriate for a development of this type:
e the A422is not a designated HGV route and will increase the liklihood of accidents on the narrow section
between Wroxton and Drayton;
e the 24 hour operation will create unacceptable levels of light and noise pollution in this rural area;
¢ the proximity of the site will negatively impact on local businesses, such as the neighbouring farm shop and
B&B at grade |l listed Hornton Grounds Farmhouse.
I hope that you will see fit to refuse this application.
Yours sincerely,

David Martin

Cornerways, Millers Lane, Hornton, Oxon. OX15 6BS
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